Cooley

March 25, 2022

Federal contractors that are required to annually develop an affirmative action plan (AAP), **meaning that they have 50 or more employees and a single federal contract or subcontract of \$50,000 or more**, must comply with two upcoming deadlines under a new requirement put in place by the Office of Federal Contract Compliance Programs (OFCCP).

- On or before March 30, 2022: Contractors must register in the OFCCP's new contractor portal by creating a <u>Login.gov</u> account. To complete the registration, contractors should be prepared with their Employer Identification Number (EIN) and EEO-1 Headquarter/Company Number and Establishment/Unit Number, and need to register each establishment for which they have an AAP. The OFCCP has posted a <u>user guide</u> to troubleshoot problems with the registration process.
- Between March 31 and June 30, 2022: Contractors must certify in the contractor portal that they are meeting the requirement to develop and maintain an AAP for each establishment. The OFCCP has not revealed the exact content of the certification, but has suggested that it will be a "yes" or "no" election, with no requirement to upload an AAP. To be able to comply with this certification requirement, contractors should ensure that they will have their current AAP in place on the date that they opt to complete their certification. Contractors with an AAP cycle that starts in May or June should complete their certification before the beginning of their new AAP cycle, so that they are able to represent that their current AAP is active.

The OFCCP has added the certification requirement in recognition of the fact that it has limited insight into whether most contractors are complying with their AAP obligations. Although this is the first year that the certification requirement is in place, the OFCCP has announced that certification will be required on an annual basis.

It is critical that covered contractors comply with these new registration and certification requirements. If you have questions about whether your company is required to register in the new portal and/or is covered by the AAP requirements, please contact one of our attorneys listed below.

This content is provided for general informational purposes only, and your access or use of the content does not create an attorney-client relationship between you or your organization and Cooley LLP, Cooley (UK) LLP, or any other affiliated practice or entity (collectively referred to as "Cooley"). By accessing this content, you agree that the information provided does not constitute legal or other professional advice. This content is not a substitute for obtaining legal advice from a qualified attorney licensed in your jurisdiction, and you should not act or refrain from acting based on this content. This content may be changed without notice. It is not guaranteed to be complete, correct or up to date, and it may not reflect the most current legal developments. Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome. Do not send any confidential information to Cooley, as we do not have any duty to keep any information you provide to us confidential. This content may have been generated with the assistance of artificial intelligence (AI) in accordance with our AI Principles, may be considered Attorney Advertising and is subject to our legal notices.

Key Contacts

MaryBeth Shreiner	mshreiner@cooley.com
Reston	+1 703 456 8169

This information is a general description of the law; it is not intended to provide specific legal advice nor is it intended to create an attorney-client relationship with Cooley LLP. Before taking any action on this information you should seek professional counsel.

Copyright © 2023 Cooley LLP, 3175 Hanover Street, Palo Alto, CA 94304; Cooley (UK) LLP, 22 Bishopsgate, London, UK EC2N 4BQ. Permission is granted to make and redistribute, without charge, copies of this entire document provided that such copies are complete and unaltered and identify Cooley LLP as the author. All other rights reserved.